
REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY AUGUST 11, 2020 
  
The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Regular Session.  Roll being called found the 
following members present: Terry Boose, Joe Hintz and Bruce Wilde.  
  
Mr. Boose wanted to note for the record that two former County employees had passed away in the last week.  
Melvin Eaton had been the Dog Warden.  He had been a dedicated employee and built a lot of things for the 
Dog Warden’s office on his own time.  Larry McGlinchy had served as the Engineer.  He too had been 
dedicated to the County, not only as an elected official, but afterwards as well.   
 
Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the July 28, 2020 and August 
4, 2020 meeting(s) were presented to the Board. Terry Boose made the motion to waive the reading of the 
minutes of the July 28, 2020 and August 4, 2020 meeting(s) and approve as presented. Bruce Wilde seconded 
the motion. Voting was as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
20-204 
  
IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFYING CLAIMS SCHEDULE FOR PAYMENT BATCHES TO THE 
HURON COUNTY AUDITOR FOR PAYMENT: 
 
Terry Boose moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, as per Ohio Revised Code 305.10, a resolution must be made by the Board of Huron County 
Commissioners to accompany the Claims Schedule to the Huron County Auditor’s Office for payment;                                                                      
           now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve Claim Register 
for Payment Batches #301869 and authorize the Huron County Auditor to make the necessary warrant; 
           and further  
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the Board 
of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open to the 
public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised 
Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.   
 
*Discussion:  Mr. Boose will abstain from Custom Metal Works under Auto Tax on page 8.    
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
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20-205 
  
IN THE MATTER OF PROMOTING JOSHUA JASINSKI TO THE POSITION OF HURON 
COUNTY DOG WARDEN 
 

Terry Boose moved the adoption of the following resolution:  
 
WHEREAS, Garry Ousley is retiring effective August 28, 2020 as the Huron County Dog Warden; and 
 
WHEREAS, it is the desire of the Board of Huron County Commissioners to promote Joshua Jasinski to the 
position of Dog Warden effective August 29, 2020;     now therefore 
 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby promote Joshua Jasinski  
to the position of Huron County Dog Warden, in accordance with the Huron County Personnel Policy Manual, 
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effective August 29, 2020, at the pay rate of $21.98 per hour with an additional $1.00/hr. after successful 120 
day evaluation;                           and further        
                                                        
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the Board 
of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open to the 
public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised 
Code. 
                                              
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.   
 
*Discussion:  Commissioners had a good talk with Mr. Jasinski in Executive Session last week.  Based on that 
talk, how he sees the position and his thoughts moving forward, Mr. Boose is very happy to make the motion 
to appoint Mr. Jasinski to this position.  
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
20-206 
 
IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING AGREEMENT BY AND BETWEEN THE ERIE COUNTY 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION AND THE BOARD OF HURON COUNTY 
COMMISSIONERS 
 
Terry Boose moved the adoption of the following resolution:  
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners desire to enter into an agreement with the Erie 
County Economic Development Corporation for the development and management of the Firelands Forward 
Collaborative (Workforce Development Initiative);      and 
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Huron County Commissioners will provide funding in the amount of fifty-
thousand dollars ($50,000) to be applied to the startup costs of the Firelands Forward Collaborative for the 
period of July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021;          now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve the Agreement 
with the Erie County Economic Development Corporation as attached hereto and incorporated herein; 
           and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the Board 
of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open to the 
public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised 
Code. 
                                              
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.   
 
*Discussion:   Mr. Boose explained this was something they have been discussing for over a year and are now 
ready to move forward. This agreement is to approve giving them $50,000.  Firelands Forward is moving 
forward with hiring personnel, so it is time for us to get the money to them.  He thinks this is a good move for 
Huron County for workforce development 
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 

*Agreement on file 

 
20-207 
 
IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING REQUESTS FOR EXPENDITURE OF OVER $1,000.00 
SUBMITTED TO THE BOARD AUGUST 11, 2020 
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Terry Boose moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, requests for expenditures of over $1,000.00 have been submitted for approval by the Board of 
Huron County Commissioners as follows: 

 
Building & Grounds 
RJ Beck   Upgrade Fire System/HCOB 3rd Floor   $2,450.00     
                now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves of the requests for 
expenditure of over $1,000.00 as listed above;      and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the Board 
of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open to the 
public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised 
Code. 

      
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.   
 
*Discussion:  Mr. Boose explained there had been a false fire alarm at the Office Building.  RJ Beck looked 
at it and said the system on the third floor was over twenty years old, which is way past the life of the alarm.  
They suggested putting new fire alarms in.  Mr. Boose has asked Mr. Welch and Mr. Minor to look at all the 
buildings to make sure the alarms are not outdated. 
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
At 9:10 a.m. Public comment – none 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Cook Road.  Mr. Boose went out and looked at this property.  It is worse than ever.  Mr. Strickler said the 
complaint is finished, he will have the Engineer sign it.  He will also ask them get updated pictures to attach 
to the complaint.    
 
Board of Elections space request.  Ms. Ziemba thought this had been addressed.  Mr. Boose suggested sending 
a letter to the board to inform them they could use Meeting Room A for early voting; the Commissioners will 
use Meeting Room D during that time.   
 
Senior Services contract.  Mr. Boose said this was not going to happen right away. 
 
Broadband.  Mr. Boose said we will have to wait to see what the Senate is going to do.  He didn’t know if we 
should approach the company that came in and spoke a couple years ago.  He is not sure we want to work with 
them, given their lack of response.   
 
Mr. Boose said there is going to be State money for schools.   
 
IT Department.  Mr. Wilde said Ms. Tkach is still getting numbers.  Mr. Boose wanted to get this moving.   
 
RFQ for architects has been sent to the media to be advertised.   
 
Jail cameras.  Ms. Ziemba touched base with Chief Deputy Ditz.  He is waiting on the quote for the State 
purchasing price.   
 
Commissioner Boose report 
HCDC meeting Thursday at 8:00 a.m. 
 
Courthouse Security meeting tomorrow at 11:00.   
 
Commissioner Wilde report 
Records Commission meeting next Monday at 9:00.  
 
Fair is next week 
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CARES ACT FUNDING REQUESTS 
 
Ms. Ziemba had forwarded to the Board everything she has received, for the most part.  There are a couple she 
has not put into the spreadsheet yet.  Mr. Wilde thought it looked good and was simple to read.   
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Mr. Boose had some concerns, especially with the Sheriff.  The facility was open 24/7, his officers were 
patrolling 24/7, and they only requested $1,200 for expenses.  He thought that seemed extremely low, and 
thought they might not understand what they can use the money for.  He noted that Board of DD had requested 
$24,000 and most employees had been working from home.  Mr. Boose has suggested to Ms. Ziemba that they 
might want to send a letter to all Department Heads and Elected Officials explaining time is running out and 
we need them to submit everything they have.  Mr. Boose reviews budgets in detail, and will view 
unreimbursed Covid expenses as expenses that didn’t need to be there.  He strongly recommended that 
everybody take another look at their budgets.  Mr. Wilde pointed out they were all elected officials and hoped 
they would do everything they could to get reimbursed as much as possible. 
 

Mr. Boose thought the total amount they were requesting was around $150,000 plus about $13,000 for future 
expenses.  Ms. Ziemba thought that sounded about right.  She said the Health Department has requested $6,000 
in future expenses and wanted to know if that was something the Board was willing to use the money for.  Mr. 
Boose said it was for refrigerators for vaccines.  He thinks they need to send us an explanation of how it fits 
the three items in order to qualify for CARES Act money.  If they have an explanation, he does not have a 
problem with it.   
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Ms. Ziemba had also asked the Board to review a form she would like all the Departments to fill out.  This will 
require the Departments to confirm that their expenses meet the three criteria and explain how they meet those 
criteria.  There was discussion regarding the form.  Ms. Ziemba explained it was still a work in progress.  She 
was trying to combine what the State suggested and what CCAO had suggested.  Now there is a new document 
from OBM that she would like to use to adjust the other forms before they go out.  Mr. Boose would like to 
include the OBM form with anything that goes out related to the CARES Act.   
 

Ms. Ziemba suggested doing a motion and second to allow for the expenses that meet the criteria.  Mr. Boose 
wanted to verify that she had received all of the documentation.  Ms. Ziemba had.  Mr. Boose then wanted to 
know if she wanted a motion for just the expenses, or the expenses and future expenses.  Ms. Ziemba thought 
they should approve the bills that had been submitted so far and keep the future expenses separate.  Mr. Boose 
was not sure what the motion should be.  Ms. Ziemba asked if it would be cleaner to do a resolution.  Mr. 
Boose did not know if they wanted to do a resolution every time they approved money.  Discussion on whether 
to do a motion or a resolution.  Board decided the approval would be by motion. 
 

Mr. Boose asked what the next step was.  Ms. Ziemba said the General Fund portion is $43,347.50.   Ms. Stebel 
would move money from the CARES Act fund back into the General Fund.  It would go into the #099 - Other 
Expense line to reimburse for those expenses.  Mr. Strickler thought moving the money from one fund to the 
other should be included in the resolution.  Ms. Ziemba thought the decision had been not to do a resolution.   
 

Ms. Ziemba wanted to remove the Job & Family Services Special Fund expenses since she had not verified 
those yet.  This left the Special Funds departments, those that have multiple funds – Health Department, Board 
of DD, Title, Clerk of Courts, Dog & Kennel, and Real Estate Assessment – for a total of $54,761.79.   
 

Ms. Ziemba said the majority of the Health Department expenses were for employee time for coronavirus relief 
response not covered by ODH grants.  Mr. Boose said, once again, we need documentation.  Ms. Ziemba said 
she does not have their documentation and thought that request should be removed from the total.  Mr. Boose 
said that was fine – remove $24,846.18 for the Health Department until we get something from them explaining 
how it fits all three criteria.   
 

Ms. Ziemba said the General Fund is still the same dollar amount; the Special Fund amount total is now 
$29,915.61.  The overall total for General Fund and Special Fund is $73,263.11.   
 
Terry Boose made a motion to pay the expenses that we have to date for the General Fund totaling 
$43,347.50.  The money should be moved from the Special Fund for the CARES Act money to the General 
Fund.  Included in the motion is that we pay from the CARES Act money to their corresponding Special 
Funds for the Board of DD, Title Office, Clerk’s Computer Fund, Dog & Kennel and Real Estate 
Assessment in the total amount of $29,915.61.   Total General Fund and Special Fund amounts to be paid, 
$73,263.11. It has been determined all expenses meet the three requirements: Are necessary expenditures 
incurred due to the public health emergency with respect to the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19); 
Were not accounted for in the budget most recently approved as of March 27, 2020 (the date of enactment 
of the CARES Act) for the State of government; and Were incurred during the period that begins on March 
1, 2020 and ends on December 30, 2020.  Mr. Wilde seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its 
adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
  

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
Ms. Ziemba did not believe that any of the General Fund requests for future expenses were specific requests, 
just items they would like to have.  Mr. Boose said his biggest concern for estimated future expenses is that 
there was nothing listed for the Commissioners and Buildings & Grounds.  Mr. Welch was present and stated 
he had costs for two potential projects.  One was to replace and reroute the air handler in Meeting Room A.  
Gundlach provided an estimate of approximately $37,000.  Wilkes will provide an estimate, hopefully today.  
Mr. Boose wanted to make sure both estimates were comparable.  He thought there had been several options 
to the first estimate.  Mr. Welch said the difference was only $1,000, and that was to put a smoke head in the 
system.  Mr. Wilde thought this was an opportunity to finally make the room more useable.  Mr. Boose agreed 
and noted that right now they were freezing. This was because they had to chill the room before the meeting 
so they could turn the air off when the meeting starts.  If the air handlers are running it is very hard to hear 
each other.  It was even more difficult to hear the audiotapes of the meetings.    
 
Mr. Welch said the second project was to install ultraviolet lights in the air handlers.  There are two different 
kinds available.  One would use ozone and the other one uses a hydrogen peroxide curtain.  The intent is to 
kill any bacteria, mold, and viruses coming through the system.  Mr. Bettac priced it out and thought it would 
be around $10,000 to do all the facilities.  Mr. Wilde did not think that was too bad.  Mr. Welch said the 
problem is there is a future costs to replace lights.  He has spent a lot of time doing research, trying to figure 
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out if it works, but there is not much independent research available.  However, these are used in meat 
handling/processing facilities to kill bacteria.  Mr. Boose said it was interesting that he brought that up because 
two different people had asked him if we were doing anything regarding air quality in the buildings.  Mr. Boose 
thought now was an opportunity to do that.  Mr. Welch said Mr. Bettac believes in them.  Mr. Boose would 
like him to proceed and get the quote; Mr. Wilde agreed.  Mr. Hintz understood there would be future costs.  
 

Mr. Boose asked Mr. Minor about other products such as personal protection equipment and sanitizer. Mr. 
Minor indicated he had received a letter informing him there is going to be a worldwide/nationwide increase 
in the price of gloves.  The letter said it was not because they thought it was an opportunity to make a profit.  
All the suppliers have already drastically increased the cost of their gloves.  He is going to try to get another 
order in before the next increase.  They are projected to increase by six or seven times what they cost now.  
Mr. Boose asked about paper towels.  He and Mr. Minor had discussed how paper towels may be in short 
supply.  Mr. Minor said this was because people can’t get wipes, so they are using more paper towels.  Mr. 
Boose asked if paper towels and wipes should be included in future costs.  He does not want to hoard, but we 
have the CARES Act money available and it doesn’t like Covid is going away any time soon.   Mr. Minor 
explained the EPA has only approved two products to kill the Covid virus - Lysol wipes and a product we have 
been using, Husky 824.  Mr. Boose asked what the supply was like.  Mr. Minor said he needs more Lysol, but 
he hasn’t been able to find any. He has plenty of the Husky, and he can get more of it.  He is ready for another 
big order on towels.  All the new dispensers have been installed.  The hands free toilet flushers are installed in 
this building.  The faucets should be in this month.  
 

Mr. Boose asked if the faucets were included in future costs or the current costs.  Ms. Ziemba said they are not 
in the current costs.  Ms. Ziemba said they have been approved, but were not included in this round of 
payments.  They will be paid for out of the Covid fund.  Mr. Boose said we still have to estimate for future.  
Mr. Welch thought it was less than $5,000.  Mr. Boose stated he had already heard they will need a minimum 
of $45,000.  Probably $55,000 to be safe.  Mr. Welch said those two things plus what Mr. Minor has in supplies.  
Mr. Minor said $1,000 will get us 22 cases of roll towels.    Mr. Boose asked about masks.  Mr. Welch said 
there has not been a big demand for them.  Mr. Minor said the last they had checked, they were adding on an 
air freight charge which made the price astronomically high.  Mr. Boose asked if that was the case with the 
way EMA is purchasing them.  Ms. Ziemba said she would have to check – she did not know if that included 
air freight or not.    
 

Mr. Boose asked if we have enough thermometers.  He has seen the facial scanners at Job & Family Services 
and thought they worked really well.  Mr. Minor thought these had cost less than the ones at the Courthouse 
because they were not hard wired into a separate monitoring computer.  Mr. Boose wondered if we needed 
these anywhere else in the County.  He thought, as much as Meeting Room A is used now, it might be 
beneficial.  Mr. Welch thought the ones at Job & Family Services had cost about $3,000.  Mr. Boose suggested 
Mr. Welch send a last notice to his employees, especially Maintenance, and inform them we are putting in our 
final order.  If they have suggestions or requests for items to help sanitize and keep the County safe, they need 
to let us know right away.   
 

Ms. Ziemba said the only thing that anybody has actually submitted a request for is the Health Department for 
the refrigerators.  The other ones are anticipated costs for more cleaning supplies.  The Clerk of Courts are 
looking at getting a laptop for working at home, but they have not made a decision yet.  Mr. Boose said when 
we send the email off to everybody we should let them know that time is running out.  The sooner we know 
the better.  That doesn’t mean if they think of something toward the end they can’t do it.  But the sooner we 
have the information the easier it will be for us as far as budgeting.  Ms. Ziemba will get something sent out 
to all the Departments this time so everybody has an opportunity to submit their expenses.   
 

Mr. Boose noted there was nothing listed for the Veterans – he thought they had approved expenditures for 
them.  Ms. Ziemba said no, that was the Workers’ Comp reimbursement.  She said when they came in they 
had asked if there was something the VFWs could apply for.   Mr. Boose said that would be in the grants.  Ms. 
Ziemba said the request has not gone out to them to submit their expenses.  Mr. Boose wanted to make sure 
we include everyone with the next notice.  
 

Mr. Wilde pointed out that one of the forms said they could “. . . provide masks, community distribution and/or 

distribution to community organizations or schools”.  He asked if anyone knew if the schools were going to 
have enough masks.  Mr. Boose did not want to discuss that topic.  He thought going to the schools would be 
opening a can of worms.  But that wasn’t to say that, if the schools came to us, we wouldn’t address it.  But he 
thought they should utilize other funds first.  If they still don’t have the money, then they could come to the 
Commissioners.   
 

Mr. Welch asked Ms. Ziemba if MRDD was included in the CARES reimbursements and if they had submitted 
anything.  She said they were and had turned in $24,000 of reimbursements.  Mr. Welch had discussed 
touchless commodes and sinks with them.  Ms. Ziemba said they had not included that in their request.  Mr. 
Welch will call them.  He asked if the Jail had submitted for those items.  Ms. Ziemba said they had not.  Mr. 
Welch will call Mr. Ditz.  Mr. Boose questioned whether the Jail would be able to install these due to their 
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water regulator.  Mr. Welch thought the Civil side would be able to.  He wanted to at least make them aware 
of it and let them decide what was best for them.  He also wanted to let them know about the UV lights.  Mr. 
Boose cautioned about buying things that could become maintenance expenses in the future.  He felt the Jail 
was already over the amount provided by sale tax.  Future maintenance costs could end up coming out of the 
General Fund. 
 

Mr. Boose asked Mr. Welch and Mr. Minor if there was anything else they thought the Board needed to do.  
Mr. Welch has reached out to see what others were doing and has not seen anything the Commissioners need.  
Mr. Boose thought the gun and backpack sprayers were good items to have.  Mr. Minor told him the backpack 
would not be in until the end of this month or the first week of September.  Mr. Boose was concerned the Fair 
Board would want to use it next week and we won’t have it.   Mr. Minor offered to let them use the gun.  Mr. 
Welch asked if we were going to train them to do it or if we would do it.  Mr. Boose would like to train them.  
Mr. Welch asked if the CARES Act money was available to them.  Mr. Boose said it was.  Mr. Welch thought 
they should also be requesting funds to make their sinks and commodes touchless.  Mr. Boose agreed, but 
wasn’t sure if they wanted to have to maintain them.  Mr. Minor explained each unit had a battery.  He didn’t 
know if they would want to take them out during the off season.   
 

Mr. Welch asked if the Jail had requested a Victory backpack sprayer.  They had not.  Mr. Welch had thought 
they would, they have used ours.  Mr. Boose thought Mr. Welch and Mr. Minor needed to tell them, if they 
need it, order it.  When we buy materials we buy them for our use, not for a facility that is run 24/7.  If they 
have a use for it out there, they need to order one.  Mr. Hintz asked how often we use ours.  Mr. Minor said he 
uses it every day.  Once we receive the gun, the backpack will be used as a backup.  Mr. Wilde said the Airport 
wants a gun for the hangars.  Mr. Minor thought the backpack would work better at the airport.  The gun would 
take forever.   
 

Ms. Ziemba will send an email to all the departments.  She is going to ask that they submit what they have 
spent from March 1 to a specific cutoff date for review and approval.  After the cutoff date, she is going to tell 
them they need to send a request to the Commissioners before they make the purchase.  She asked if the 
Commissioners were okay with that idea.  She thought that way we could plan for it and pay it out of the actual 
fund.  Mr. Boose said we will need documentation to prove to us it is a legitimate expense.  He did not want 
the Commissioners to be responsible for something someone purchases that may not qualify.  Ms. Ziemba said 
that was the purpose of the form she sent for review.  Each department will have to verify that their purchases 
qualify.  Mr. Boose thought something should be sent out to those who weren’t using General Fund money to 
explain they are ultimately responsible if their expenses get turned down – they have to use their money to 
repay it.  Ms. Ziemba said will include something to let them know that not everything may be approved.     Mr. 
Boose noted there was more non-General Fund expenses than General Fund.  Ms. Ziemba thought, especially 
now that that they are allowing for administrative leave, there will be a lot more expense coming in.   
 

Mr. Boose was not sure he was ready to approve any administrative lease.  He is not convinced we can use 
CARES Act funds for it.  Ms. Ziemba said the OBM stated it can be.  Ms. Ziemba read:  “…unbudgeted 

administrative leave for employees that are unable to telework when there are stay at home orders or instances 

of Covid in the workplace”.  Mr. Boose thought the key word was “unbudgeted”.  Everybody had budgeted 
for salaries.  Discussion whether CARES Act monies could be used for administrative leave.  Mr. Boose said 
he would not vote for it.  Mr. Wilde asked, even if we don’t use all our money?  Mr. Boose said yes.  Mr. 
Wilde did not think that made sense to him.  Mr. Strickler was not sure administrative leave could be budgeted.  
He asked Mr. Boose if he was going with the idea that administrative leave is included in the salary line item 
of each department.  Mr. Boose said that was what he was saying.  Mr. Strickler understood, but thought they 
should try to get as much money as they could.  Mr. Wilde would like to see if there is money left and then use 
it.  Mr. Strickler thought that was a good approach.     Mr. Boose reminded them that “budgeted” and 
“unbudgeted” had been heavily discussed in the webinars.  Mr. Wilde thought it was how you looked at it.  He 
would like to see how much money is left and see how it goes. 
 

Carol Knapp, HCDC, was present.  Mr. Boose asked Ms. Ziemba to explain where they were as far as the 
grants for the CARES Act funds.  Ms. Ziemba said she had forwarded a draft application for them to look at.  
There were two versions of application guidelines she had tried to condense into one application.  Ms. Ross 
from HCDC had also provided a draft application.  Ms. Ziemba stated Ms. Ross had provided the document 
titled “Huron County Small Business Relief Guideline”.   She had created this by looking at what other 
Counties had done and had set up a points system.   The one that says “Grant Application” was Ashtabula 
County’s form, which Ms. Ziemba had revised to put in Huron County’s information.  Mr. Boose wanted 
someone to let them know what the difference was between the two.  He thought Ms. Ziemba and Ms. Ross 
should sit down and compare the documents.  He reminded Ms. Ziemba they wanted to keep it simple.   
 

Ms. Knapp asked if “not for profits” were eligible for these grants.  Mr. Boose said yes.  Ms. Knapp noted the 
one form said “for profit only”.  She asked if they were allowing sole proprietorships, or only businesses with 
two or more employees.  Mr. Boose and Mr. Wilde both were open to anything.  After discussion it was decided 
to change the form to read “less than 25” employees.  Mr. Boose asked if 25 was the right number.   Ms. 
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Ziemba said these were the decisions they need to make.  Mr. Boose thought both versions of the form had a 
lot of decisions that needed to be made.  Ms. Knapp asked if they would like her to put together a “decision 
sheet”.  She could list the decisions that needed to be made and they could provide the answers.  Mr. Wilde 
thought they were more in touch with local businesses and asked that they provide suggestions.  Mr. Boose 
realized there had to be restrictions, but was concerned about leaving a business out that really needed the help.  
Ms. Knapp suggested they go with the points system.  Businesses with fewer than 25 employees would receive 
5 points; 25 to 50 would receive 4 points – or something along those lines.  This may help determine who 
needs the most help.  Mr. Boose asked if Ms. Ziemba had time to work with them, since she has been involved 
in the process so far.  Ms. Knapp said it was okay with her.  Ms. Ziemba said it depends on the time.  She has 
highlighted the areas that require decisions already.  She thought they should be moving forward since they 
had such a limited timeframe.  Mr. Boose suggested they go through the highlighted areas right then.     
 

Ms. Ziemba began with the grant amount – did they want it to be up to $10,000?  Or would they like to spell 
it out - $2,500, $5,000 or $10,000.  She reminded them that ultimately the applicants still have to be able to 
submit the documentation to verify the amount spent.  Mr. Boose asked what they would do if they don’t have 
many people applying.  Ms. Knapp did not think that would be a problem, since she has been receiving calls 
weekly to find out when the funds would be available.  She suggested they may want to run a second grant 
cycle if there are still funds available.   Ms. Ziemba stated they could do a second round after October 15 if 
there was money left over.   
 

Mr. Boose was okay with $10,000 grants but wanted to move the total available up to $200,000 from $100,000.  
Ms. Ziemba did not think that was good idea until they knew what the need was.  Mr. Wilde asked if the grant 
amount could be changed.  Ms. Ziemba said it could be changed whenever they want to.  Mr. Boose agreed 
they should start with $100,000.  If there were a lot of applications coming in, and they had the funds, then 
they could expand the amount from $100,000 up to $150,000 or $200,000.  Ms. Knapp asked if it was necessary 
to spell out to the public how much money was in the grant fund.  Mr. Boose though that, if they are going to 
market it, or if people ask, tell them there is a minimum of $100,000.    
 

Ms. Knapp took over for Ms. Ziemba.  She verified they had agreed they are not requiring a minimum of two 
employees.  Mr. Wilde confirmed that it was up to 25.  Ms. Knapp asked if they wanted her to break it down 
– designate less than 25, less than 50, less than 100 – and explain it on a points system.  They did and everyone 
agreed that smaller businesses would receive more points. 
 

Ms. Knapp’s next question was what number they wanted to use for gross receipts.  Mr. Boose asked if that 
was total gross revenue?  It was.  He thought they should go with $2 million.  He was again concerned about 
possibly leaving someone out that needed the help. Ms. Knapp suggested they say “up to $2 million”.   Mr. 
Wilde pointed out that receipts have nothing to do with profit and expenses. 
 

Ms. Knapp noted they could not define the grant cycle start and end dates until the application and criteria 
were determined.  Mr. Boose told her it would be a fairly short grant cycle.  Ms. Knapped asked if they were 
okay with her reviewing the grant point system and coming up with some recommendations as far as revenues, 
gross receipts and number of employees.  Mr. Boose was.   
 

Ms. Knapp said one of the things they talked about as a committee was that, if you received PPP or EIDL 
funds, you are still eligible for these grants, but you can’t double dip for the same expenses.  Ms. Ziemba said 
that really needs to be clarified.  She did not think either form clarified it enough.  Mr. Boose thought they 
should know if an applicant received any other grants or loans, how much they received and what the funds 
had been used for.  Ms. Ziemba thought they should ask all applicants if they had received any federal dollars 
at all.  Federal monies cannot be replaced with this money.  Ms. Knapp verified that, if an applicant has received 
other funds, we want to know how much they collected and what the use of funds were.  Ms. Ziemba said that 
was correct.   
 

Ms. Knapp asked if we also wanted to question whether an applicant was applying anywhere else.  She noted 
that a lot of the cities and villages have their own funds.  She was concerned if someone applied to both the 
City of Norwalk and Huron County they would be double dipping.  She thought there should be a way of 
policing this.  Mr. Boose thinks it is something the committee will have to address.  But, they won’t know to 
address it unless we have it on the application.  He thought there should be a question on the application asking 
if they have applied for grant money from any other local government in Huron County.  Mr. Boose was very 
comfortable with what Ms. Ziemba and Ms. Ross had done as far as the application.  He thought if the cities 
and villages wanted to use the same application it would be fine.  He would love to see one application for the 
whole county.  
 

Ms. Knapp explained that Ms. Ross found some people were using a point system for the grants.  Others were 
using a lottery system.  Mr. Boose and Ms. Ziemba both prefer the point system.  Ms. Knapp wanted to be 
clear that they would collect applications through the end of the grant cycle; it would not be first come, first 
served.  Grants will not be issued as they go.  Mr. Boose said doesn’t like first come, first served.  Not 
everybody has the same staff to work on something.  
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Ms. Knapp’s next question was if the grant application was going on the Commissioner’s website or the HCDC 
website.  Mr. Boose would like it to be on the HCDC site, but have a link on the Commissioner’s site.  Ms. 
Ziemba thought it should only be placed on the HCDC site.  The agreement is for them to administer it.  Ms. 
Ziemba asked who was going to review the applications and rate them.  Ms. Knapp said they had discussed 
having the Revolving Loan Fund committee do that.  Mr. Wilde didn’t seem too sure about that and said he 
was thinking about it.  Mr. Boose said it was time to quit thinking about it and time to move.  We are not going 
to have a lot of time for people to work on these things.  Ms. Ziemba thought there should be a small committee 
to do the review.  Mr. Boose would like more than one or two people so they would not be accused of selecting  
people they liked.  But he didn’t want a large number of people because they will never be able to make a 
decision.   Ms. Knapp suggested doing a blind rating, so they wouldn’t know the name of the individual.  The 
application should have all the information they need. 
 
Mr. Wilde wanted to have the group putting the application together be the committee that would do the 
reviews.  Ms. Ziemba said she didn’t think that was a good idea.  Mr. Boose wanted a Commissioner on the 
committee.  Ms. Knapp agreed with Ms. Ziemba, saying the Chamber and Economic Development are too 
close to the businesses.  Mr. Wilde agreed to use the RLF committee.  Ms. Ziemba wanted to make sure 
someone on the committee was familiar with the requirements of the CARES Act.  She said some of the 
Counties are using a Commissioner, someone from the Auditors’ office and somebody from the Prosecutor’s 
office to do the rankings.  The money is ultimately the responsibility of the County.  Mr. Boose thought the 
group she had named sounded similar to the Tax Incentive Review Committees.  He thought using them would 
take some pressure off HCDC since their job was dealing with these businesses on a daily basis.   
 
Ms. Knapp said, as the grant administrator, they might even apply for a grant.  She thought the Chamber should 
also apply since they did not qualify for PPP.   Mr. Wilde asked if they were suggesting the Tax Incentive 
Review Committee perform the reviews. Mr. Boose said the problem with that is it is different for each Village.  
Ms. Knapp noted that it had the same basis – Auditor, Treasurer, a Commissioner.  There is normally a Council 
member from the community, but that wouldn’t be necessary since each community is doing theirs separately.  
Mr. Boose asked Mr. Strickler what he thought about being on the committee.  Mr. Strickler did not have a 
problem with it.  Mr. Boose thought it was a good idea to have an attorney look things over. He clarified the 
committee would consist of:  Commissioner, Treasurer, Auditor and Prosecutor.  Mr. Boose thought Ms. 
Ziemba should be an advisory member, since she was very familiar with the CARES Act.  Ms. Knapp said she 
or Ms. Ross could present the applications and answer questions.  Mr. Boose asked if the advisor was voting 
or nonvoting.  Ms. Ziemba said nonvoting.   
 
Ms. Ziemba asked what they wanted to name the grant.  Ms. Knapp suggested Huron County Covid Small 
Business Grant Program.   She said, if it is okay with them, she will formulate notes from what was discussed 
this morning and share it with the subcommittee.  Ms. Ziemba would like more of Ms. Horowitz’s input on 
this; she was not sure Ms. Horowitz was comfortable with the initial information.  She had expressed there 
was not enough in it to ensure businesses will spend it the way the audit is going to require.  However, she has 
been on vacation and Ms. Ziemba was not sure she had time to work on it. 
 
Mr. Boose said he spoke to Ms. Horowitz last week and she had presented an idea to him.  There is a lot of 
concern with schools closing and who will watch the kids if both parents are working.  There is discussion 
going on in the community regarding establishing community learning hubs and family learning pods.   The 
idea is that churches or other groups would put together individual pods where small groups of students could 
meet.  That is about all the information Mr. Boose had.  Ms. Horowitz asked him if there would be any Covid 
money available from the County.  Mr. Boose told her he thought they did have some available.   He did not 
discuss amounts with her, but she has submitted a request for $100,000.  The information she had provided 
outlined her anticipated expenses, including salaries.  The Board all agreed salaries was something they did 
not want to get into.  However, they thought they would be able to provide some funding for the standard 
Covid expenses such as PPE, plexiglass room dividers and sanitizing supplies.  Mr. Boose pointed out they 
receive the money, so they are responsible for where it goes and how it is used.  They can’t just give the money 
with no responsibility.  He thought they should designate that the funds be used for PPE, sanitization, or things 
along those lines so they would be covered.   
 
Ms. Knapp asked if there were designated funds to assist the schools systems with this type of a program. She 
was aware the Governor just released funding for broadband connectivity.   She wondered if there were other 
things that would be funneled through the school system.  Mr. Boose thought the school system should be very 
careful how they provide any sort of funding.  They can’t provide unlimited funds, and he did not know how 
they would determine a fair distribution.  He believes the schools have been included in the discussion about 
learning pods.   He did not know if they were going to provide any funding.  He thought they probably had 
enough going on right now and would not want to get involved in anything else. Mr. Boose guessed this would 
go through the United Fund.   
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Ms. Ziemba read “NEDC, along with several other community organizations. . .” and listed United Fund, 
Norwalk Public Library, Huron County MHAS Board, Huron County JFS, Norwalk Recreational Center, and 
more “ . . . are creating community learning hubs for the City of Norwalk”.  Ms. Knapp noted this was for the 
City of Norwalk.  Mr. Boose said if the Commissioners were to contribute funds the program would have to 
be opened up to everyone in the county.  Ms. Ziemba thought it sounded like there would be hubs in multiple 
places. Mr. Boose thought if there was a group that opened it up for the whole county, he would be okay with 
providing funding.  But if it is specific to one city, it is not fair to the other schools.  He would like to specify 
an amount of money that can be used for this program, but with restrictions on how it can be used.  Mr. Wilde 
agreed, saying they should stick to the “core” Covid uses – cleaning, PPE and things that were not in any way 
questionable.  Mr. Boose clarified he was referring to thermometers, plexi-glass shields, and those types of 
items.  He reminded the Board this was not something they could wait to do and suggested they give $50,000, 
with restrictions.  The Commissioners will need to know what the expenditures are.  If they hear there is a 
bigger need they may be able to give more.   
 
At 11:02 a.m. Terry Boose moved to enter into Executive Session ORC 121.22 (G)(3) a conference with an 
attorney for the public body concerning disputes involving the public body that are the subject of pending 
or imminent court action. Bruce Wilde seconded the motion. The roll being called upon its adoption, the 
vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
 
At 11:17 a.m. Terry Boose moved to end Executive Session ORC 121.22 (G)(3). Bruce Wilde seconded the 
motion. The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
*No Action taken from Executive Session 
 
Mr. Boose reminded Ms. Ziemba they would like her to email the Auditor to request information for the 
upcoming Budget Commission meeting.  Mr. Wilde said it was scheduled for August 26th.  
 
At 11:19 a.m. Terry Boose moved to adjourn. Bruce Wilde seconded the motion. The meeting stood adjourned.  
 
IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 
The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions taken by 
the Board of Huron County Commissioners on August 11, 2020.                
 
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting 
was adjourned at 11:19 a.m.    
 
 
Signatures on File 
 


